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Had I been present, I would have voted in 

favor of H. Con. Res. 288, H. Res. 546, and 
H. Res. 1407. 

f 

A TRIBUTE TO MICHAEL F. 
ESCALANTE, ED.D. 

HON. ADAM B. SCHIFF 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, June 23, 2010 

Mr. SCHIFF. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to honor Dr. Michael Escalante, whose tenure 
as Superintendent of the Glendale Unified 
School District has contributed substantially to 
its increases in student achievement. This feat 
is especially commendable considering the 
significant fiscal challenges the district has 
been and is currently facing. 

The Glendale Unified School District is an 
impressive school system in its own right, en-
compassing 27,000 students and 2,500 em-
ployees at 31 schools—twenty-three of which 
have been recognized as California Distin-
guished Schools, nine as National Blue Rib-
bon schools, and 11 as Title 1 Achieving 
Schools. 

As its Superintendent, Dr. Escalante has 
guided GUSD towards many more distinctions 
and accomplishments. Under his leadership, 
the district has garnered many state and na-
tional awards for student achievement, helped 
establish and expand programs such as the 
Foreign Language Academies of Glendale, 
and created Focus on Results, a district-wide 
professional development plan. 

Even more impressively, Dr. Escalante’s ac-
complishments stretch back before his role as 
superintendent. Prior to joining GUSD, Dr. 
Escalante began his teaching career at the el-
ementary and high school levels and served 
for seven years in this capacity. He subse-
quently rose through the ranks to enter other 
administrative assignments, including Assist-
ant Superintendent of Business Services, ad-
ministrative assistant, elementary principal, in-
termediate principal, and two separate tenures 
as a high school principal. Dr. Escalante’s ex-
perience is extensive and he has worked in 
several school districts, including Hawthorne, 
Centinela Valley, Santa Monica, Malibu, Palos 
Verdes Peninsula, and Long Beach Unified. 
As evidenced by the GUSD’s successes, his 
wide breadth and sheer depth of experience 
has clearly been invaluable to its develop-
ment. 

Dr. Michael Escalante has been a tremen-
dous asset to the Glendale Unified School 
District and to the City of Glendale, and I ask 
all members to join me in thanking him for his 
dedicated service to education. 
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HONORING JOSE TAMAYO 

HON. LYNN C. WOOLSEY 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, June 23, 2010 

Ms. WOOLSEY. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to honor Jose Tamayo, who passed 
away on June 10, 2010, in Santa Rosa, Cali-
fornia. His legacy as a philanthropist and en-
trepreneur has enriched Sonoma County and 
the entire San Francisco Bay Area. 

As a young immigrant from Mexico, Mr. 
Tamayo moved to this country with a bright vi-
sion for his family’s future. He quickly recog-
nized Sonoma County as uniquely endowed 
with a rich agricultural, culinary, and environ-
mental tradition that lent itself well to the pro-
duction of wholesome, handcrafted foods. 
After settling in Santa Rosa, Mr. Tamayo and 
his wife Mary opened their first ‘‘Mexican-
tessen,’’ bringing a taste of their heritage to 
Sonoma County customers. 

The Tamayos built on their success, found-
ing La Tortilla Factory in 1977 and branching 
out into new products and new ventures. From 
a tiny family business run entirely on Jose and 
Mary Tamayo’s hard work and dedication, La 
Tortilla Factory grew into a nationally recog-
nized leader with hundreds of local employ-
ees. It also continues to be an industry inno-
vator. Over the several decades that La Tor-
tilla Factory has been in operation, it has con-
sistently been at the forefront of new, health- 
conscious, high-quality wraps, breads, and tor-
tillas. 

In spite of the demands of a growing busi-
ness, Jose and Mary Tamayo remained com-
mitted to their family and community. They 
worked tirelessly to give their children the edu-
cation and grounding they would need to suc-
ceed in their own right, and to create a family 
centered on the principles of hard work and 
service. In 1986, Jose and Mary Tamayo 
passed La Tortilla Factory on to their sons and 
rededicated themselves to contributing to the 
people of Sonoma County. 

The Tamayos were particularly active in a 
number of community organizations, from food 
banks to local schools and youth-support or-
ganizations. The Mary and Jose Tamayo 
House, a residence for former foster children 
at Sonoma County’s Social Advocates for 
Youth, is just one example of their efforts to 
provide all children the same opportunities 
they provided their own. This is a legacy of 
compassion and civic-mindedness that will live 
on in our region. 

Jose Tamayo was predeceased by his wife 
Mary and his son Bernie Tamayo. He is sur-
vived by his sons Carlos, Jose, Mike, and 
Willie Tamayo, and by his eleven grand-
children and six great-grandchildren. 

Madam Speaker, I ask you to join in me in 
celebrating the life of a man who gave back 
more than he received, who measured his 
success in his service to others. Jose 
Tamayo’s story reminds us of how much we 
can all achieve when we pursue our goals 
with passion and integrity. 
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OUR UNCONSCIONABLE NATIONAL 
DEBT 

HON. MIKE COFFMAN 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, June 23, 2010 

Mr. COFFMAN of Colorado. Madam Speak-
er, today our national debt is 
$13,046,652,647,591.81. 

On January 6th, 2009, the start of the 111th 
Congress, the national debt was 
$10,638,425,746,293.80. 

This means the national debt has increased 
by $2,408,226,901,298.01 so far this Con-
gress. 

This debt and its interest payments we are 
passing to our children and all future Ameri-
cans. 

GRADUATES OF CRISTO REY NEW 
YORK HIGH SCHOOL BEAT THE 
ODDS 

HON. CHARLES B. RANGEL 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, June 23, 2010 

Mr. RANGEL. Madam Speaker, I am hon-
ored to commend the fifty graduates from 
Cristo Rey New York High School in East Har-
lem, who have beaten the odds to achieve this 
success. Every student in this class has been 
accepted to college in the fall. 

Cristo Rey students dream big. Many aspire 
to become lawyers, forensic pathologists, jour-
nalists, psychologists and a wide variety of 
professions. The students will attend pres-
tigious universities and colleges, in and out of 
New York, including Fordham University, 
Brooklyn College, John Jay College, New York 
University, Pace University, Georgetown Uni-
versity, Lehigh University, and Boston College. 

The school is part of a network of twenty- 
four Cristo Rey schools throughout the coun-
try—Catholic, co-ed, college prep schools, 
where students of all faiths are welcomed. 

Cristo Rey has played a special role in help-
ing these students overcome obstacles they 
have faced in their young lives. Some have 
had financial difficulties, and others have 
faced the dangers and temptations of the 
streets. 

In addition to academics, the students re-
ceived hands-on experience in the workplace, 
even before being handed their diplomas. One 
day a week, they worked in some very high 
powered firms such as JPMorgan, Chase and 
Citigroup. The students performed office work 
and received guidance from mentors who 
helped them identify desired career paths. 

Many of these firms pay sixty-percent of the 
school’s expense. 

Cristo Rey’s motto is, ‘‘transforming Urban 
America, One Student at a Time’’. The trans-
formation of these fifty students shows what 
hard work and dedication can achieve. Cristo 
Rey has laid the educational foundation for 
these students. The sky is the limit for them in 
what they can achieve, in their working ca-
reers. 

Here are the names of the students whose 
achievements we celebrate: Lucio Reynoso, 
Steven Gonzalez, David Luna, Andrew 
Sanabria, Andy Paulino, Jonathan Balbuena, 
Aleksander Perpalaj, Daniel Estevez, Joel 
Frias, Bryan Santos, Charles Perez, Randy 
Nunez, Melany Rodriguez, Sade Gonzalez, 
Michelizabeth Sainvill, Nyesha Johnson, Tif-
fany Tejeda, Steven Saverino, Amaury de 
Dios, Stanley Majors, Jr., Christian Guzman, 
Angel-Alvarez, Laury Veudna; Devany Baez, 
Celia Martinez, Lizbel Escamilla, Sheniqua 
Green, Katherine Santiago, Olivia McBride, 
Vitoria Velazquez, Marisol Almonte, Ashley 
Garcia, Asia Davis, Angelique Agudo, Steph-
anie Ortiz, Amanda Rodriguez, Lidibeth Iona, 
Ashley Saucedo, Genesis Cedeno, Vanessa 
Ruiz, Noelia Taveras, Raquel Salgado, Cailyn 
Asturias, Jessica Vargas, Patricia Diaz, Steph-
anie Medaivilla, Tamika Flores, Paola 
Peguero. 
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THE NATIONAL MONUMENT DES-

IGNATION TRANSPARENCY AND 
ACCOUNTABILITY ACT OF 2010 
(H.R. 5580) 

HON. DEVIN NUNES 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, June 23, 2010 

Mr. NUNES. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
upon the introduction of the National Monu-
ment Designation Transparency and Account-
ability Act of 2010 which will ensure that any 
national monument designation is done on an 
informed basis and is accomplished through a 
transparent process fully involving Congress. 

Pursuant to the ‘‘Property Clause’’, Article 
IV, Section 3, Clause 2, of the United States 
Constitution, Congress has the expressed 
power to ‘‘make needful Rules and Regula-
tions respecting the Territory and other Prop-
erty belonging to the United States.’’ Through 
the Antiquities Act of 1906 and other acts, 
Congress has delegated considerable land 
management authority to the President. For 
example, the Antiquities Act, which was en-
acted in response to thefts from and the de-
struction of archeological sites, allows the 
President to proclaim national monuments on 
Federal lands that ‘‘contain historic landmarks, 
historic and prehistoric structures, and other 
objects of historic and scientific interest.’’ 

President Theodore Roosevelt first used the 
authority to create Devil’s Tower in Wyoming. 
Today, there are 71 monuments covering ap-
proximately 136 million acres. While the Act 
has been used appropriately in some in-
stances, it also has been abused. 

For example, President Clinton, asserting 
that Congress had not acted quickly enough, 
used his authority 22 times to proclaim 19 new 
monuments and to expand three others; with 
one exception, the monuments were des-
ignated in his last year of office. They also to-
taled 5.9 million acres. Moreover, in the in-
stance of the Giant Sequoia National Monu-
ment, they devastated the timber industry in 
Tulare County, California, and left an enduring 
legacy of double-digit unemployment and di-
minished communities. 

As a life-long resident of Tulare County, I 
saw, and in fact still see, the devastation 
caused by that stroke of the President’s pen. 
I well understand the anger and frustration 
that many of my constituents felt when, with 
no meaningful opportunity to provide input on 
this momentous decision, their lives and com-
munities were changed forever. 

Congress must not allow such abuses of the 
Antiquities Act to be repeated. Rather, if the 
Antiquities Act is going to remain law, it must 
be improved, particularly in the revelation that 
the current Administration might use the Act to 
designate monuments totaling as many as 13 
million acres. 

The National Monument Designation Trans-
parency and Accountability Act of 2010 would 
provide the necessary improvements. It would 
also provide much-needed transparency to 
what is currently an opaque process. 

It is important to point out that the bill pre-
serve the right of the President to act quickly 
to protect national treasures that are under 
threat, but it ensures his or her actions are 
confirmed by Congress. Specifically, Congress 
would have two years to affirm the President’s 
decision to protect the national treasure in per-

petuity. This will restore the balance between 
executive decisions and public input. 

The bill would also require the President to 
provide notice and the actual language of the 
proposed designation to Congress, Governors, 
local governments, and tribes within the 
boundaries of the proposed monument. Addi-
tionally, it would require the Administration to 
provide notice of public hearings and allow op-
portunity for public comments. The President 
would then have to report to Congress on how 
the designation would impact local tax reve-
nues, national energy security, land interests, 
rights, and uses. 

These reforms would ensure the Antiquities 
Act is used appropriately and in accordance 
with its original intent. Any monument deci-
sions would be made with all the pertinent in-
formation available, with full public participa-
tion, and Congressional approval rather than 
in the dark of the night and at the behest of 
radical environmentalists. 
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HONORING THE GAY, LESBIAN, BI-
SEXUAL, AND TRANSGENDERED 
ROUND TABLE OF THE AMER-
ICAN LIBRARY ASSOCIATION 

HON. MIKE QUIGLEY 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, June 23, 2010 

Mr. QUIGLEY. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to recognize the Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, and 
Transgendered Round Table, GLBTRT, of the 
American Library Association, the first profes-
sional gay organization in the United States, 
which celebrates its 40th anniversary this 
year. 

Throughout its 40 years, the GLBTRT has 
worked to ensure information and access 
needs for gay, lesbian, bisexual, and 
transgendered individuals. In this welcoming 
and inclusive forum, they have worked to im-
prove the lives of librarians, archivists, other 
information specialists, and library users who 
are part of the GLBT community. 

The GLBTRT acts on many different levels 
to advocate for their community. Through their 
work in revising classification schemes, sub-
ject heading lists, and indices, the GLBTRT 
removes derogatory and hurtful terms. They 
also strive to eliminate job discrimination 
based on sexual orientation. Additionally, they 
promote education awareness of all library pa-
trons by ensuring unrestricted access to infor-
mation by or about the GLBT community. 
They also support other minority groups advo-
cating for better representation and equal op-
portunity in the Association. 

Madam Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join 
me in celebrating the anniversary of the Gay, 
Lesbian, Bisexual, and Transgendered Round 
Table and congratulating them on their suc-
cesses and further efforts to reach equality in 
the library and information communities. 

GOVERNMENT EFFICIENCY, EF-
FECTIVENESS, AND PERFORM-
ANCE IMPROVEMENT ACT OF 2010 

SPEECH OF 

HON. PETER WELCH 
OF VERMONT 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, June 16, 2010 

Mr. WELCH. Madam Speaker, I rise in sup-
port of a practical, common sense bill: The Ef-
ficiency, Effectiveness and Performance Im-
provement Act. 

This legislation will cut government waste by 
forcing every Federal agency to create a rig-
orous performance evaluation plan—and live 
by it. 

Under this legislation agency heads will con-
duct evaluations of every program within their 
purview and report on goals to increase per-
formance objectives. 

The OMB Director will report to Congress 
on agency goals and suggested methods to 
improve program performance. 

By forcing our agencies to create and ad-
here to strategic planning we will increase 
government efficiency and effectiveness. 

As our deficit continues to grow, we must 
constantly strive to find ways—small and 
large—to get rid of government waste and in-
efficiency. 

This bill does just that. I thank my colleague 
from Texas for introducing it, and I encourage 
my colleagues to support it. 

f 

RECOGNIZING MASTER SERGEANT 
VANDIVER K. HOOD ON THE OC-
CASION OF RECEIVING A THIRD 
BRONZE STAR MEDAL 

HON. G. K. BUTTERFIELD 
OF NORTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, June 23, 2010 

Mr. BUTTERFIELD. Madam Speaker, I rise 
to congratulate MSgt Vandiver ‘‘Van’’ Hood of 
the 4th Civil Engineer Squadron, 4th Explosive 
Ordnance Disposal Flight at Seymour Johnson 
Air Force Base in Goldsboro, North Carolina, 
on receiving his third Bronze Star. Master Ser-
geant Hood’s actions while serving in Oper-
ation Iraqi Freedom saved the lives of his fel-
low servicemen and provided invaluable intel-
ligence toward ending the ongoing global war 
on terror. 

Master Sergeant Van Hood was born in 
Winston Salem, North Carolina on November 
19, 1973. He was an extremely active young 
man. He participated competitively in soccer 
and swimming, leading him to varsity letters all 
4 years of high school. Master Sergeant Hood 
graduated from Page High School in Greens-
boro in 1992 and joined the United States Air 
Force less than 2 years later on April 26, 
1994. 

Master Sergeant Hood was first stationed at 
Cannon Air Force Base in New Mexico. While 
there, he excelled, and won the First Ser-
geants Association’s Diamond Sharp Award, 
was named the Master Blaster of the Year, 
and in 1997, was selected as Cannon Air 
Force Base’s Airman of the Year. Master Ser-
geant Hood served at Cannon Air Force Base 
for over 4 years before being assigned to 
Ramstein Air Base in Germany. 
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